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UPPER PROVIDENCE TOWNSHIP
DELAWARE COUNTY
BUSINESS MEETING
September 13, 2018
The Upper Providence Township Council held the regularly scheduled monthly Business meeting on Thursday, September 13, 2018 at the Upper Providence Township Building. Chairman Timothy Broadhurst called the business meeting to order at 7:00 PM. Mr. Broadhurst led the Pledge of Allegiance.
Roll Call
Present:  Mr. Timothy Broadhurst, Chairman, Ms. Beth Glassman, and Mr. Ed McLoughlin.  Also in attendance, Mr. Gregory Lebold, Township Manager; Ms. Beth Naughton-Beck, Township Solicitor; Mr. J.P. Kelly, P.E., Township Engineer; Ms. Kim McCloskey, Adm. Assistant and Mr. Walt Omlor, Constable.
Not Present: Ms. Kathy Heupler, Vice Chair and Mr. Ray Wilson.
Awards, Presentations and Announcements 
Mr. Lebold noted that the time change for the meeting was posted and advertised. He also announced that the Eagle Scout projects are continuing at Scott Park; that there is still a need of one full time and at least one part time crossing guard;  that  AQUA will begin water main replacement on Manchester Avenue the week of September 24th and a Household Hazardous Waste Event will be held this Sunday, 9/23 at Penn State Brandywine. 
Public Forum
None
Approval of Minutes 
Ms. Glassman made a motion, seconded by Mr. McLoughlin, to approve the August 9, 2018 Regular Council Business Meeting minutes.

Ms. Glassman

Yes        


 

Mr. McLoughlin
Yes



Mr. Broadhurst
Yes
Motion approved 3-0

Municipal Boards, Authorities, Commissions and Committees

Environmental Commission Appointments 
Ms. Glassman made a motion, seconded by Mr. McLoughlin to appoint Adam Banks from the 1st District and Keith Parsons from the 2nd District to the Environmental Commission with terms to expire 1/1/2022.

Ms. Glassman

Yes        


 

Mr. McLoughlin
Yes



Mr. Broadhurst
Yes
Motion approved 3-0

Zoning, Subdivision and Land Development 
Two new cases and one old case from the August meeting will be heard this month. 
Unfinished Business
None
New Business
Voucher List for August 2018
Ms. Glassman made a motion, seconded by Mr. McLoughlin, to approve the voucher list for August, 2018 in the amount of $526,671.12.
Ms. Glassman

Yes        


 

Mr. McLoughlin
Yes



Mr. Broadhurst
Yes
Motion approved 3-0

Ordinance 519 to Amend Chapter 1266.07 of the Township Code – 1st Reading 
Ms. Glassman made a motion, seconded by Mr. McLoughlin, to approve the first reading of Ordinance 519, to amend Chapter 1266.07 of the Township Code to amend uses by right in very steep and steep slopes. 

Ms. Glassman

Yes        


       

Mr. McLoughlin
Yes



Mr. Broadhurst
Yes
Motion approved 3-0

Ordinance 520 to Amend Chapter 1252.02 of the Township Zoning Code – 1st Reading  
Ms. Glassman made a motion, seconded by Mr. McLoughlin, to approve the first reading of Ordinance 520, to amend Chapter 1252.02 of the Township Zoning Code to rescind the deduction of slopes 25% or above and slopes 15% up to 25% from the calculation for “lot area”. 
Ms. Glassman

Yes        


       

Mr. McLoughlin
Yes



Mr. Broadhurst
Yes
Motion approved 3-0

Cherry Street Field Use Applications 
Ms. Glassman made a motion, seconded by Mr. McLoughlin, to approve the applications for Cherry Street Field Use by Media Providence Friends School for soccer from 9/14 – 11/5/18 and from St. Mary Magdalen CYO for field hockey from 9/4 – 10/25/18.  

Ms. Glassman

Yes        


       

Mr. McLoughlin
Yes



Mr. Broadhurst
Yes
Motion approved 3-0

2019 Minimum Municipal Obligation 
Ms. Glassman made a motion, seconded by Mr. McLoughlin, to approve the Minimum Municipal Obligation to the Township Pension Plans of $573,519.00 with anticipated revenue of $156,000.00 to State Aid resulting in a new contribution to be paid from the Townships General Fund of $417,519.00.
Ms. Glassman

Yes        


       

Mr. McLoughlin
Yes



Mr. Broadhurst
Yes
Motion approved 3-0

Road Program Payment 
Ms. Glassman made a motion, seconded by Mr. McLoughlin to approve payment request #1 for the 2018 Road Program in the amount of $135,548.46 to A.F. Damon, Inc., as recommended by the Township Engineer.
Ms. Glassman

Yes        


 

Mr. McLoughlin
Yes



Mr. Broadhurst
Yes
Motion approved 3-0
Infrastructure Improvements Project Payment 
Ms. Glassman made a motion, seconded by Mr. McLoughlin to approve payment request #3 for the 2018 Infrastructure Improvements Project in the amount of $12,676.50 to MOR Construction Services, Inc., as recommended by the Township Engineer.

Ms. Glassman

Yes        


 

Mr. McLoughlin
Yes



Mr. Broadhurst
Yes
Motion approved 3-0

Public Hearing Advertisement 
Ms. Glassman made a motion, seconded by Mr. McLoughlin to authorize the Township Manager to schedule and advertise a public hearing to take place at the October 11, 2018 Regular Council Business Meeting regarding the proposed adoption of Ordinance 520.

Ms. Glassman

Yes        


 

Mr. McLoughlin
Yes



Mr. Broadhurst
Yes
Motion approved 3-0

Council’s Administrative Reports
Mr. McLoughlin stated he received a request from 600 Farnum Road for speed bumps and stop signs at Farnum and Dogwood.  A discussion was had about how to best deal with it the request.  Mr. Kelly advised that they could take a look and provide a brief summary.  Mr. Broadhurst suggested that the Chief be asked for insight.

Mr. McLoughlin advised Council that a house on Overhill Circle which just put on an addition removed all the trees facing Cherry Street.  Mr. Lebold advised that we have had a few calls about tree removal in the township in the area of White Tail and Toft Woods.  Mike Barnhart is checking into it.  Mr. Lebold advised that if it is greater than 10% of tree removal, they need to get a Storm Water Management Permit at the discretion of the Township Engineer.  
Engineers Report

Nothing 
Solicitors Report

Nothing
Adjournment
  

There being no further business, Mr. McLoughlin made a motion to adjourn the meeting. The motion was approved by unanimous voice vote and the meeting was adjourned at 7:14 PM. 
Gregory C. Lebold




Timothy Broadhurst

Township Secretary




Council Chairman
